
 

 

Permit Number:  GLL-OTHR-22-007 

 

20 January 2022 

 

Southern Cross Fireworks 

Tony Finlay 

PO Box 329 

PAKENHAM VIC 3810 

 

This permit is granted under Section 33, Local Law No. 1 Neighbourhood Amenity 

2012 and is subject to the following conditions: 

1. the applicant indemnifies the Council from any loss, damage or personal and 

public injury resulting from the discharge of fireworks and/or other equipment 

used in the process to discharge fireworks. 

2. appropriate plans have been put into place to attend to spot fires that may be 

caused by the fireworks. 

3. the applicant has advised local CFA of proposed activity and obtain any permits 

required by the CFA. 

4. the Worksafe ‘Notification of intention to discharge fireworks’ documentation 

has been provided and the person who supervisors and/or lights the fireworks 

has the relevant Worksafe licence and carries this on them at all times.  

5. a site safety evaluation has been conducted PRIOR to setting up fireworks. 

6. that notification is provided advising how local residents will be informed 

7. the fireworks display will be conducted within the timeframe on the permit – 

should the event be postponed, an amendment to the permit will be required and 

a new permit issued. 

8. Approved Dates: 26 January 2022 

9. Approved times: 5:00pm to 9:30pm 

10. Approved venues: Cowes Carnival, Cnr Phillip Island Rd & Ventnor Rd 

Cowes 

 

Cyleste Athanassas 

Team Leader Community Safety  

Permit conditions apply – Non compliance with permit conditions may result in your 

permit being revoked 

Ref: ED22/5240 

Discharge of Fireworks Permit 


